
sometimes receive a better hearing
from the ministry than University
faculty.

One member of the audience
summed up the day by saying,
"Houi does one develop public aware-
ness? - we are a group in a bub-
ble, one talking to the other."

By attending conferences such as
this by the Guelph Turfgrass In-
stitute, becoming knowledgeable
of the environment, then talking to
our neighbour, we can break out
of the bubble.

Lime field markings
burn athletes at

Windsor high school

Kitchener-Waterloo Record,
September 27, 1990

A separate school playing field marked
with a lime powder that burned several
football players last week should never
have been used, an occupational health
expert says.

Fifteen players complained of burns
Friday and four were treated in hospital
after the game between Holy Names and
W.O. Lowe separate secondllry schools.

Larry Girard of the Occupational Health
Information Service said lime reacts
violently with water.

It was raining during Friday's game and
when the players tried to wash off the
irritating white powder in the showers,
it made matters worse, Girard said.

A fact sheet on lime calcium oxide
provided by the seroice warns that mois-
ture on the skin "increases the pos-
sibility of corrosive tissue damage, II or
chemical burns.

It advises not to rinse the affected area
with water and recommends only oil or
grease be used to remove the substance.

"What was it? That's what I'd like to
know, II said Darren Dixon, 18, a W.O.
Lowe running back who has burns on
both legs. .



WE GET LETTERS
Continued ttom Page 5

Dear Mr. Bladon:

Are you aware of any courses Specific to playing field maintenance and
development which may be available to us and are you aware of any legisla-
tion prohibiting the use of hydrated lime for lining sports fields and/or when
its use was discouraged?

Yours truly,

Jane L~ R.D.M.R.
Director of Parks, Recreation &:Culture
Town of Port Hope

Dear Ms. Lunn:

Regarding courses specific to playing field maintenance I would suggest you
consider the Turf Managers Short Course which is offered by the Office of
Continuing Education at the University of Guelph. This is a very comprehen-
sive course extending over four weeks in February each year. No formal back-
ground education is required, however, the requests for admittance are high
and it is usually booked at least one year in advance.

There are no regulations regarding the use of hydrated lime for lining sports
fields that we are aware of. The material is not recommended because if the
powder gets on a wet skin surface, for example in the eyes, it can cause much
discomfort or even bum. Another material, calcium oxide, should never be
used for the same reason.

There are latex paint materials available for lining fields, however, they tend
to be expensive and are removed in mowing. Ground stone dust is often
used. One material is ground calcite obtained from Steep Rock Calcite, Perth,
Ontario (phone: 613-267-5367). Ground calcite limestone can also be used.
Mr. Bladon will have an article in the forthcoming issue of our Newsletter on
the subject.

Thank you for your interest in our organization.

Have a good day,

Beat heat, drought
and wear damage;
make your sports
field look great!

18-3-22 AU SEASON
TURF FERnLIZER
granular, high potash,
with 50% Slow Release
Nitrogen, 1% Mg, 1% Fe,
0.2% Chelated Fe
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WELCOME NEW
MEMBERS

John Bodsworth
University of Guelph
Terry R. Dewey
Town of Port Hope




